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Dear Parents, Guardians, Staff, Students and 
Friends of the College,

The events that have unfolded in New Zealand last 
week have left an emptiness in all of us. It is a 
reality that what occurs in New Zealand may as 
well occur in our great southern land. Now more 
than ever our College motto is needed as a mantra 
for us. We are called to bring peace. Can I be so 
bold as to suggest that you might, as you see fit, 
take the the time to pray the prayer of peace. 
Often, at various stages throughout the week we, 
as a College, pray this prayer.  

Peace Pray

Lord, make me an instrument of your peace:
 where there is hatred, let me sow love;
 where there is injury, pardon;
 where there is doubt, faith;
 where there is despair, hope;
 where there is darkness, light;
 where there is sadness, joy. 

O divine Master, grant that I may not so much 
seek
 to be consoled as to console,
 to be understood as to understand,
 to be loved as to love.
 For it is in giving that we receive, 
 it is in pardoning that we are pardoned, 
 and it is in dying that we are born to eternal life.
 Amen. 

We are called to bring Peace 

Mark Compton

                     

 Principal
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 From  t he Assist ant  Pr incipal Past oral Care  
Cam ps 

In less than two weeks all our Year 7 and Year 9 students will participate in their overnight camps 
at the Great Aussie Bushcamp at Tea Gardens and The Outdoor Education Center at Morrisset 
respectively. 

This is an integral part of our Pastoral Program where students are challenged to be their best in 
unfamiliar environments where they interact with their peers, undertake new activities that 
foster teamwork and build friendships and cooperation with other students. The personal 
growth experienced by students on these camps is invaluable. 

These camps would not be possible without the generosity of our staff in their willingness to 
leave family behind for two whole nights for the benefit of our students. For that, we are truly 
grateful. 

We wish all our students and staff a very safe and enjoyable camp experience. 

  

Mobile Phone Use 

As you would be aware, with the introduction of Learning Devices, the use of mobile phones in 
classes has been prohibited, mainly to eliminate distraction to learning in classes. As with the 
introduction of any new policy, in the spirit of continuous improvement, an evaluation in the 
form of surveys will be conducted with parents, students and staff before the end of this term. 
We would greatly appreciate as much feedback as possible to inform us as to the direction we 
take with the use of mobile phones in school. These surveys will be circulated to all before the 
end of this term. 

Bede Polding Awards 

Each year, we recognize 5 students from every Year Group by presenting them with our Bede 
Polding Awards. This is arguably the most prestigious award presented to any student as the 
students are selected for these awards through nominations by their peers and the staff. The 
students are nominated on the basis that they display the qualities of John Bede Polding.  

In his life, Bede Polding displayed among others, the qualities of being Faithful, Compassionate, 
Just, Encouraging, Committed, Generous, Courageous, Thoughtful and Caring. 

For students to be nominated for this award because their peers and the staff believe they 
possess these qualities is in itself an honour. Our Leaders of Wellbeing and staff will be 
canvassing nominations in the weeks to come. 

God bless, 

Harry Fernandez 



This year Year 7 and 9 will be completing their NAPLAN tests on line. This will occur 

from Tuesday 14th May to Friday 24th May, Term 2 Week 3 and 4. Students 

complete a writing test of 42 minutes, then a reading test of 65 minutes, then a 

language test of 45 minutes and finally a numeracy test of 65 minutes. The test 

must be completed in this order. Students will be using Chromebooks supplied by 

the College to do these test. A scheduled will be developed and distributed to the 

students and parent early in Term 2.

Parents can get further information by visiting CEDP site ?Information for Parents? 

or the ACARA website.

Stage 6 Parent teacher interviews will take place on Wednesday 10th April from 

3.30 to 8.00 with each interview restricted to 5 minutes. As in previous years 

booking will be made online. Stage 6 students will bring home a letter next week 

with information regarding the website and code for parents to make bookings 

which will open on Friday 29th March.

This Thursday (21/3) and Friday (23/3) 22 staff members will be attend a 

Professional Development on Project Based Learning (PBL), part of which will be to 

develop projects for their classes to complete during Term 2. Further information 

on PBL and the projects will following in the next few newsletters.

https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/2019-cedp-naplan-online/information-for-parents
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/2019-cedp-naplan-online/information-for-parents
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/2019-cedp-naplan-online/information-for-parents
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/2019-cedp-naplan-online/information-for-parents
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/2019-cedp-naplan-online/information-for-parents
http://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment


From the Business Manager

There are several important School Fee matters that I have to 
bring to your attention:

Firstly, the signatories on enrolment forms are jointly and 
severally responsible for payment of school fees.

Secondly, you are required to notify the Principal in writing 
with 10 week's notice before a student leaves school - 
otherwise a full term's fees will be payable.

If you have any questions about these matters, please do not 
hesitate to contact me.

Paul Cruise (Business Manager)



 

 

Car it as Lent en Appeal/Project  Com passion    

It is hard to believe that we are already in the second week of Lent! The season of Lent gives us an 
opportunity to focus on prayer, fasting and almsgiving, which help us to deepen our relationship with 
God and serve others. Just as Jesus spent forty days in the desert preparing for his ministry, we are 
also called to spend the next forty days preparing our hearts and minds for the sacrifice that Jesus 
made on the cross out of love for us.  

Every year, Bede Polding College supports the Caritas Lenten Appeal, also known as Project 
Compassion. This is an opportunity for the students and staff to practice the third commitment of 
Lent, almsgiving. Each year group, in association with their year coordinator, creates a target and a 
goal that they must strive to reach before Good Friday. Below are the targets and goals for each year 
group in 2019:  

Year  7 

Target: $1,250 

 Goal: Help a remote Indigenous community such as Tati?s establishes a sustainable livelihood in the 
forest of Indonesia.  

Year  8 

Target: $800 

Goal: Fund food for 8 indigenous communities.  

Year  9  

Target: 4 lots of $150 = $600 

Goal: Provide the opportunity for four children to attend group-learning activities in Vietnam. 

Year  10 

Target: $975 

Goal: Year 10 will aim to raise multiples of $325 - the cost of educating a midwife in Bangladesh.  

Seniors  

Target: $1000  

Goal: Provide school supplies to students in Zimbabwe (and around the world). Our goal is to support 
at least 20 students, at $45/50 each. 

St af f  

Target: $200 

Goal: buy school supplies for 4 students in Zimbabwe who dream of becoming nurses. 



Please help support the Caritas Lenten Appeal and encourage your child to give 
generously. Check out the website https:// lent.caritas.org.au/ to see some of the people 
that we will help during this season of Lent. 

St at ions of  t he Cross ? Windsor  Par ish  

Good Friday is the most important day in the Church?s liturgical calendar. It is the day 
that we remember the sacrifice Jesus made on the cross for us.  

Good Friday is on Friday 19th April, which is in the first week of the school holidays. Fr 
Robert, the Parish Priest of Windsor Parish has asked the three Catholic schools (BPC, 
Chisholm and St Matthew?s) to lead the Stations of the Cross. Some of our students will 
be participating in the stations and it will be held at St Matthew?s Primary School (12 
Tebbutt st, Windsor) at 10:00am. Everyone is invited to watch the Stations of the Cross 
being acted out by the students. It will be a wonderful opportunity for us to remember 
the love Christ has for us.  

  

  

   

        

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Quest ions? Wonder ing's? 

Sometimes our Catholic faith can be difficult to understand. If you have a question that 
you would like to ask, please send it to jrodricks-testa@parra.catholic.edu.au. I will try my 
best to answer it for you! As St Anselm said, ?faith seeking understanding, not 
understanding seeking faith?. 

God bless! 

  

Joshua Rodr icks-Test a 

https://lent.caritas.org.au/


 

 St ar  Spot  

  This is the star of the week.  
  

  Congratulations to: Bronagh Miskelly 

  Bronagh Miskelly competed at the NSW Interschools Vaulting competition on March 9th  

  2019.

  Bronagh placed 2nd in Advance Individual, 1st in PDD, 3rd in squad compulsories and  

  1st in squad freestyle.

  

   Well done - to this student  

  

  



News f rom  t he TAS depar t m ent

YEAR 8 - METAL AND GRAPHICS UNIT



New s f rom the TA S department

YEAR 8 - METAL AND GRAPHICS UNIT

Year 7 and 8 Graphics and Metal students have been 

developing their skills in the design of a key tag made of 

aluminium. Throughout the course of this semester, the 

students will also further develop their drawing skills and 

techniques.       



News f r om t he TAS depar t ment

Year 9 Food Technology Students have been learning to prepare nutritious 

snacks, so far they have made chicken meatballs, bacon and leek bread 

cases, curry puffs and loaded potatoes.



Technology Mandatory students have been learning 
how to sew on fabric using the sewing machine.

Year  
9

 

Graphics Technology have 
been hard at work 

developing their 
technical 
drawing skills.



YEAR 9 AGRICULTURE

On Tuesday the 12th of March, Year 9 Agriculture students alongside Miss Walker and Mr 

Gruppetta visited the Tobruk Sheep Station in Maroota. Their action packed day started 

with an old Australian tradition, a lesson in swinging billy tea, followed by sampling some 

damper hot off the coals. The students watched as a stockman and his sheepdog herded 

over two-hundred sheep from paddock to paddock, they learnt about the techniques used 

in shearing a sheep and how wool is sorted and sold in the Australian market. Everyone 

made sure to feed the sheep some pellets and give them a pat on their way past. To finish 

off an already great day everyone participated in whip cracking and boomerang throwing, 

with a few boomerangs even coming back! We thank Tobruk for a wonderful day.



Teen parties can provide a wonderful opportunity for young people to socialise. 
However, it is important that they receive responsible messages about alcohol use 
during this significant time of development.

As a parent, you might find the following information provided by our police school 
liaison officer and the Australian Government useful.  Debbie Robinson, School 
Counsellor.

Supplying l iquor  t o a m inor  at  hom e or  on unlicensed prem ises

If you are a parent or guardian (or person authorised by a parent or guardian) and you 
supply alcohol to your underage child (minor) away from a licensed premises, such as 
at a private gathering or home or in an unlicensed restaurant, you must do so in a 
manner that is consistent with the responsible supervision of the minor.

What  is responsible for  supervision of  a m inor?

The relevant matters that would be considered by the courts in determining the 
responsible supervision of a minor include:

- the age of the child,
- whether the parent, guardian or authorised person is intoxicated,
- whether the child is consuming food with the alcohol,
- whether the person supplying the alcohol is responsibly supervising the child's 

consumption of that alcohol, and
- the quantity and type of alcohol, and the time period over which it is 

supplied.You should be aware that the supply of alcohol to a child who is 
intoxicated is not, in any circumstance, consistent with the responsible 
supervision of a minor.

Significant penalties can apply where alcohol is provided to a child who is intoxicated 
or not in a manner that is consistent with the responsible supervision of the minor.

A $1,100 on-the-spot penalty can be issued or the courts can impose fines of up to 
$11,000 and/or 12 months imprisonment.









As outlined in the Let t er  t o Parent s that was distributed Friday Week 9 Term 
3,  iPhones (or any other mobile phone) cannot be used as learning devices in 
2019. 

It will be an expectation from the start of 2019 that all st udent s in Year  7 t o 
Year  12 will need to bring one of the following as their learning device

- Windows Laptop, 

- Apple Macbook, 

- Google Chromebook 

- Please Not e - students with existing iPads can continue to use these but 

new iPads should not be purchased as a learning device, as they are still 

often used inappropriately and limit the development of students typing 

and information technology skills

LEARNING DEVICE POLICY 2019

Click  Here for the Letter to Parents 

Click  Here for the Device Requirements Checklist 

Click Here for specific device requirements 

and preferred suppliers. 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1OdukxU2sjBZxKsX15pHmUXkQAtyZbRKZ
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1OdukxU2sjBZxKsX15pHmUXkQAtyZbRKZ
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1OdukxU2sjBZxKsX15pHmUXkQAtyZbRKZ
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1OdukxU2sjBZxKsX15pHmUXkQAtyZbRKZ
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1OdukxU2sjBZxKsX15pHmUXkQAtyZbRKZ
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1UwSvEfHMpfdH5ZwEJa_v-2K2LtX9Gioo
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1UwSvEfHMpfdH5ZwEJa_v-2K2LtX9Gioo
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1UwSvEfHMpfdH5ZwEJa_v-2K2LtX9Gioo
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1UwSvEfHMpfdH5ZwEJa_v-2K2LtX9Gioo
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1UwSvEfHMpfdH5ZwEJa_v-2K2LtX9Gioo
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1UwSvEfHMpfdH5ZwEJa_v-2K2LtX9Gioo




      
We have had a number of 
issues around students 
catching buses to and from 
school and I attach a letter 
from the Bus Company 
outlining some important 
points. I ask that you please 
take careful note of the 
contents of this letter and for 
your support in ensuring that 
your children comply with 
what they are requesting. The 
correct use of the Opal card 
is crucial to the Bus company 
in providing the College with 
adequate bus service.

Thanking you. 
Harry Fernandez



 Bede Polding Uniform  Pr ice List   
 Junior  Gir ls  Senior  Gir ls

Sum m er Sum m er

Summer Dress $60.00 Navy Blue Skirt $60.00

Sky Anklets $  6.00 Short Sleeve Blouse $35.00

Wint er Wint er

Junior Girls Blazer $150.00 Senior Girls Blazer $150.00 

Winter Skirt $ 51.00 Navy Scarf $15.00 

Short Sleeve Shirt $ 27.00 Navy Stockings $ 8.00 

Maroon Tie $ 15.00 White Anklets $ 6.00 

Black Stockings $ 8.00 

Junior  Boys Senior  Boys

Sum m er Sum m er

Short Sleeve Shirt $27.00 Striped Shirt $35.00 

Navy Shorts $40.00 Navy Shorts $40.00 

Navy Trousers $46.00 Navy Trousers $46.00 

Navy Socks $ 6.00 Navy Socks $ 6.00 

Wint er Wint er

College Blazer $150.00 College Blazer $150.00 

Navy Striped Tie $ 15.00 Navy Tie $ 15.00 

Junior  Unisex Senior  Unisex

Maroon Jumper 10-16 

18-22 

24-26 

28-30  

$66.00 

$70.00 

$77.00 

$84.00 

Navy Jumper 10-16 

18-22 

24-26 

28-30 

$66.00 

$70.00 

$77.00 

$84.00 

Spor t s Uniform Accessor ies

College Polo $40.00 School Bag $70.00 

College Shorts $30.00 Belt (Black) $13.00 

Sports Cap $13.00 Aprons $10.00 

Sports Socks $ 8.00 Safety Goggles $ 6.00 

Tracksuit Top $75.00 Drawstring Bag $ 5.00 

Tracksuit Pants $45.00 Navy Umbrella $12.00 

Calculator $26.00 

Terms of Trade: Cash, cheque, 
Mastercard, Visa and EFTPOS accepted.

Cooking Hat $ 5.00 

Year 7 Book Pack $40.00 

Year 8 Book Pack $40.00 

Maroon Gloves $ 5.00 

A4 Art Diary $ 8.00 

11x14 Art Diary $12.00 

A4 Visual Journal $14.00 

2 Piece Brush Set $ 8.00 

Year 9 Art Pack $40.00 







 IMPORTANT NOTICES - SMS ABSENCES

 If your child is absent from school for any length of time and 
you do not receive an SMS message from the College please 
provide a note the first day back at school giving the date(s) 
and reason why your child was absent which should be given 
to their Homeroom teacher on the day of return. On occasion 
it is out of our control that we experience an Internet or 
Telstra problem and therefore we are unable to send out the 
SMS absence messages. Thank you for your patience. 

 

Reminder of how to reply to SMS Absence messages If you reply 
to the SMS message there is no need to send in a note to explain the absence 
-the SMS is sufficient. If you do not reply a note must be sent in with your child 
and given to their homeroom teacher on the day of return. In your SMS reply 
please include the following details: Child first and surname, Year group and 
homeroom (if known), reason for  absence. Examples: Kylie Howard, 8D2, sick 
with a cold. Nikki Howard ,11, orthodontist appointment PLEASE NOTE THAT IT IS 
VERY IMPORTANT THAT YOU GIVE REASON FOR ABSENCE. We are still receiving 
replies without providing a reason for absence. In these cases it is still an 
unexplained absence and will remain outstanding. Please do not call the number 
sent in the SMS, it is only for SMS replies. The replies are not downloaded till 
1:00pm daily, so if, you need to clarify any details concerning your child?s 
attendance please call the College office before 1pm on 4560 2900 



 IMPORTANT NOTICES: 
Il legal St opping in Tasm an Place 
This has been reported to police who will issue penalty notices to those 
offending. 

Il legal U Turn: 
All parents and students are warned that making a U turn out of the bus bay on  
Rifle Range Rd is illegal. We bring this to your attention as making this turn is very  
unsafe, even when the 40kmh limit applies. Please do not  make this turn. 

Recharging Mobile Devices: 

All students are asked to ensure that their mobile devices are fully charged before they arrive at the 
College each day. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO MOTORISTS 

RE: SCHOOL BUS ZONES IN RIFLE RANGE ROAD 

Please be aware t hat  t he School Bus Zones in Rif le Range Road are as follows: 

1. The existing bus bay near the main car park gate is now a School Bus Zone on School Days from 
8:00am-9:30am and 2:30pm-4:00pm. Therefore other than buses - any vehicle parking or stopping in 
this bus bay for any purpose during these times is doing so illegally. Clear signage has been erected 
reading "NO ENTRY - BUSES EXCEPTED" to warn motorists of this change.  

2. The former School Bus Zone located near the Front Gate has been converted to a Full Time Bus 
Zone. Clear signage has been erected to warn motorists of this change. Therefore other than buses, 
any vehicle parking or stopping for any purpose in the School Bus Zone at any time, is doing so 

illegally.  

IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR DROP OFF/PICK UP 

For safety reasons parents are asked NOT to drive onto the school grounds to drop off 
or pick up students before 9:30am and after 2:30pm. 

The ONLY EXCEPTION to this is for students with disabilit ies. 

Thank you


